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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

October 7, 2013
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Paul Salvatore, David Bryk, Karen White, Warren Woldorf, and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.   

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M.  He noted that there were no plans to review.
NEW BUSINESS
Comprehensive Plan Review
Mr. Craig noted three areas of discussion regarding the Comp. Plan:  revisions/additions to SALDO/Zoning, mixed use zoning, and the development of allowed uses on State Street.   Mr. Woldorf noted that items budgeted for 2011, including green design, energy efficiency and solar, were never addressed.  He said that one reason for this was the resignation at the time of some PC members who had raised the issues; the issues were not raised again after that.  
Mr. Craig suggested that issues to review included scaling & massing and density, meeting with the township, and design guidelines for the TND.  Mr. Woldorf suggested looking at required parking, and said that the possible consequences of development at 139 N. State Street might affect parking and set precedents.  He said that the goal should be to maintain a balance between residential and retail on N. State Street.

Mr. Craig said that the Bucks County Planning Commission was not busy at present, and suggested asking them to work with the Borough PC to look at and assist in prioritization of issues.  He noted that Ms. Brown did not have much comment regarding the SALDO, and did not flag any issues.  Mr. Salvatore suggested that the BCPC review SALDO.  Ms. Bannon said it was difficult to anticipate some issues before relevant applications were submitted.  Mr. Craig noted that there have been few issues recently related to mixed use, but that there may be more issues in the future.  He said that the parking requirements were related to intensity of use, and that they were developed in part so as not to inconvenience residents on the street; he noted that residents now do not want a parking lot.  Mr. Woldorf said that there had been a desire to bring more retail to N. State Street.  Mr. Craig said that the issue was discussed with the Newtown Corporation, who had discussed developing retail there to facilitate a flow of business between the Borough and the Township; NC had suggested making retail a use by right in that zoning district.
Mr. Craig suggested addressing North State Street, mixed use and other issues.  Mr. Salvatore said that one problem was that it cost more to establish retail on N. State Street, because a special exception was required.  He suggested simplifying zoning to make State Street zoning more consistent.  Mr. Woldorf suggested making the discussion of mixed use a priority, including where it should be accommodated, before addressing N. State Street separately.  Mr. Craig said that the PC would need to look at mixed use in each area of zoning along State Street.

Mr. Woldorf said that the question was whether to extend the TND into the TC or to change TC to include mixed use.  Mr. Craig said that he did not want to disallow businesses.  Mr. Salvatore said that development at 139 N. State Street was the first related issue in years, and suggested that mixed use should be clarified and that the PC should see how the 139 N. State Street issue played out before making any decisions or changes.  Mr. Wolford said it should be relatively easy to add mixed use as a use by right in districts other than the TND; the question was in which districts.  

Mr. Craig suggested asking the BCPC to review the issues with the PC next month; he will speak with Maureen at the BCPC.  Discussion should focus on mixed use, including where it would be appropriate, issues involved, and limitations of required parking.  Mr. Woldorf suggested asking the BCPC for their suggestions.

OLD BUSINESS

Miscellaneous
Parking Spaces

Mr. Woldorf said he has collected some information regarding the size of parking spaces in the Borough, noting that he has found contradictions in parking space sizes in the ordinances.  He surveyed parking space sizes in public and private lots in the Borough and will send his findings to PC members.  Mr. Craig said that he was concerned with parking space sizes for the public; they should meet the standards.  Mr. Bryk said that all spaces should be 10 feet, that cars are too close otherwise and some people may need more room; it would also help prevent cars from being nicked.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Ms. Bannon made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 9, 2013, with the following changes:  
· Page 1, 3rd paragraph under Old Business:  replace “will be involved” with “was asked to participate as an expert witness.”
· Page 1, 5th paragraph under Old Business:  change “suggested” to “discussed.”
· Page 2, 1st paragraph:  delete “according to submitted plans,” insert “freestanding” before “shed,” and add “, “according to the applicant’s architect” after “remain.”
Mr. Bryk seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Board, with abstention by Mr. Salvatore.
PUBLIC COMMENT – There was no public comment.  
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion by Mr. Salvatore, seconded by Mr. Woldorf, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 4, 2013 at 7:00 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie P. Dunleavy, Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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